

Porters Grange Primary School & Nursery

Part of the Portico Academy Trust

Principal Miss D. Henley
Vice Principal Mr M. Aggus
Lancaster Gardens, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 2NS

Tel: 01702 468047 www.portersgrange.co.uk

Email: office@portersgrange.southend.sch.uk



CEO - Mrs C. Woolf

Monday 15th June 2020

Dear parent/carer,

Over the last few weeks we have been following Government guidelines and have welcomed back children from certain year groups. One of these has been Reception. Because of the limit of 15 children per class, this has meant that we have had to rota the children to come in every other week.

Having reviewed the number of children returning to school from both Sea Lions and Sea Otters classes, we are now able to invite both classes back every week. Sea Lions are in this week and can continue to come in next week. Sea Otters can return from Wednesday 17th. **We will still be closed on Fridays to allow for a deep clean.**

The opening of Reception to both classes is dependent upon numbers. We have clear guidance from the Government that numbers in a class must not exceed 15. If we reach the point where more than 15 children from either class wishing to return, we will have to go back to a rota system.

Children who have already attended Reception over the last week or so are able to continue attending as normal. If your child has not yet attended, you must first contact the office and inform them of your intention to return. You will then be given a date on which your child can come to school. This is to avoid a sudden increase in numbers for which we are not able to cater.

It is lovely to see the children returning to school and we hope that the increased numbers of available days will help those parents wishing to send their children in.

Kind regards,

Mr M Aggus

Vice Principal

